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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSIONS OF ARGENTINA AND CHILE
REQUESTING THE INCLUSION OF THE ITEM “COMMEMORATION OF THE

25TH ANNIVERSARY OF THE SIGNING OF THE TREATY OF PEACE AND FRIENDSHIP BETWEEN THE REPUBLICS OF ARGENTINA AND CHILE” ON THE ORDER OF 

BUSINESS OF THE NEXT MEETING OF THE PERMANENT COUNCIL
Washington, D.C., November 30, 2009

Excellency:


November 29, 2009, marked the 25th anniversary of the signing, in Vatican City, of the “Treaty of Peace and Friendship” between the Republics of Argentina and Chile.


That instrument made it possible to close a complex chapter in the history of bilateral relations between these two sister nations and opened up a path that has taken shape and grown into a culture of peace, cooperation, and integration, for the benefit of our peoples and our democracies.


To enable the member states of the Organization to share in this special moment, we would like to request that the item “Commemoration of the 25th anniversary of the signing of the Treaty of Peace and Friendship between the Republics of Argentina and Chile” be included on the order of business of the next meeting of the Permanent Council.


Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

Rodolfo H. Gil
Pedro Oyarce Yuraszeck


Ambassador
Ambassador


Permanent Representative of the
Permanent Representative of Chile


Argentine Republic

His Excellency

Mr. Luis Alfonso Hoyos

Chair of the Permanent Council
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.[image: image2.wmf]PERMANENT COUNCIL
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